Redevelopment Commission
February 2, 2017
Meeting Minutes

1. Opening and Roll Call

Members present: Suzanne Short, Shelley Haney, Brian Hurley, Bryan Miller and Heather Blaudow
Members absent: Shannon Walls, Council Liaison Larry Longman.
Others present: Town Manager Ms. Tonya Galbraith, Planning Director Ryan Crum, Town Attorney Gregg Morelock, Ariel Schoen, Steve Long and Erica Olson, minutes
2. Approval of November 3, 2016 Meeting Minutes 

Motion by Ms. Blaudow to pass the November 3rd meeting minutes.  2nd by Mr. Hurley.   Motion passes: 4/0.
Approval of January 5, 2017 Meeting Minutes 

Motion by Ms. Haney to approve the September 5, 2017 meeting minutes as written.  2nd by Ms. Short.   Motion passes: 3/0.
3. Election of Officers
Motion by Ms. Short to nominate Ms. Haney as the McCordsville Redevelopment Commission president. 2nd by Ms. Blaudow.  Motion passes: 5/0.
Motion by Mr. Hurley to nominate Ms. Blaudow for the position of vice president. 
2nd by Mr. Miller. Motion passes: 5/0.
Motion by Ms. Short to keep Brian Hurley as the current secretary. 2nd by Ms. Blaudow. Motion passes: 5/0.
4. Update on Winter round of Façade Grants
· Alan Robinson submitted a grant application for removal and recovering of the awnings at Pizza King.  The application was not complete and was lacking in both samples of the materials and details of the signage and lighting. Staff has some concerns that altering the current legal non-conforming signage would require at least one variance. Ms. Tonya Galbraith recommends an extension as the commission has done in the past for other applicants. Mr. Crum will contact the applicant to provide more information. 
Motion by Ms. Short to extend his application submission to allow him to submit a complete application package for us to review at our March RDC meeting. 2nd by Ms. Blaudow. Motion passes: 5/0.
5. HRH TIF Bond and letter
Ms. Tonya Galbraith presented a letter written on behalf of the Redevelopment Commission to Hancock Regional Hospital in regards to the HRH TIF Bond revenue shortfall to make the scheduled February 1, 2017 bond payment. Part of the reason for the shortfall was the delay in the opening of the Wellness Center and it missing the year’s assessment. Shortfalls were expected through 2024 and reimbursements of shortfalls will be paid in future years if there is excess TIF revenue available. An overpayment in 2016 also included a portion of the annual amount allotted to the town and the overpayment will be corrected.
Motion by Ms. Haney that Suzanne sign the letter. 2nd by Ms. Blaudow. Motion passes: 5/0.
6. Update on HCCF CR 600 W Economic Impact Analysis
Ms. Tonya Galbraith presented a handout of Thomas P. Miller & Associates’ PowerPoint that will be presented in a more detailed and comprehensive way at the March 8, 2017 stakeholders meeting at the Buck Creek Fire Station. Further study and a marketing and branding campaign of the corridor will be the next step. We know the benefits of the corridor but it is confusing to identify because it is known by multiple names. We would also like to work in the fact that we have the fastest fiber optic connections in the region because this will help draw businesses. The stakeholders will decide on naming and we need buy-in from the people who funded this before going on to the next step. Ms. Tonya Galbraith would like the members to go over the handout and bring any comments and ideas to the stakeholders meeting.
7. Economic Development Website
Ms. Tonya Galbraith heard back from Ninestar about the nextstopmccordsville website and now has the ability to upkeep the site. This is more time consuming than anticipated. We may need to have a student intern or use budget money to hire a professional webmaster. Does the commission want to have a separate website or pull all that info and put in on the town’s website?  The economic development website was never launched because the commission never felt it was ready to go.

Ms. Short likes the idea of a separate economic development website because of the branding for Next Stop McCordsville and it would be an easier and faster way for developers to find information on a separate website than have to dig through the town website. Someone would still have to upkeep the information if it were on the town’s website or on a separate website. 

Motion by Ms. Short to continue with Shannon’s pursuit of some volunteer labor from the school system but also that an RFP will be presented at our next meeting. 
2nd by Ms. Blaudow.  Motion passes: 5/0.
8. Council Liaison Report 
· Officers were elected. Larry Longman is the president and Barry Wood is the vice president.
· There was an informal presentation by Blackrock Land Development for a subdivision by Emerald Springs.
· Changes to the sewer billing ordinance.

9. Old Business
· Mr. Hurley inquired about the windows at Green Touch.  Green Touch had been awarded a façade grant but has yet to make any forward movement on their project. They are coming close to the expiration date of their grant. Ms. Haney will stop by and check on it.
· Robert Olson has had some health issues and will not be moving forward on his awarded grant project. He will re-apply at a future date.
10. New Business - None
11. Next Regular Meeting - March 2, 2017
12. Adjourn

Motion by Ms. Blaudow to adjourn.  Motion passes: 5/0. 

